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           Ttalk

By Bud Krueger

Catch22 of Barn Finds, or Where Parts Cars Come From

About a month ago an old friend of mine, Dave, decided that conditions just weren't right for his continuing to work on the restoration of a 53 TD that he bought about three and a half years ago.  The car, though mostly complete and original, is in rather rough shape.  The tub has had its share of visits by rust worms and about half of the tub wood will need to be replaced.  The original engine is still there and it can be turned over with a crank.  It was originally Silver Streak Gray, repainted black.  I'm just a softy at heart when it comes to homeless pets, or TDs.  How could I refuse to take it on?

We agreed on a reasonable price.  I convinced my garage renter to let me rent another garage where I keep Lazarus.  Took my TD towbar up to Dave's, bolted it onto the car, put some air in the whitewall tires and flat-towed it home.  We swapped a check for a bill of sale and everyone was happy.  Here in Massachusetts the law says that older vehicles don't have to be titled.  However, when you buy one you have a week in which to get the Registry of Motor Vehicles and pay your $50 application fee for a new title plus having to pay the 5% sales tax on the purchase price.  That's just the way it goes. I filled out the title application and happily handed it to the clerk with my bill of sale plus the checks for the application and the sales tax.  She looked at them and said, 'where's the title?'  I told her that the car had never been titled and hasn't been registered since 1972 according to the last inspection sticker of the windshield.  The RMV won't accept my application for a title without proof that the previous owner was the legal owner of the car.  Uh oh!  The guy that he bought it from didn't have a title either.  It looks as if the car has gone from owner to owner for the past thirty years via bills of sale.  The RMV would accept a previous registration certificate as proof.  Whoopie! 

In the car was an NEMGTR plate showing that the car was once listed with the Register as #435.  I traced down that person's family.  Last they knew of the car it was in someone's garage.  That was in about 1976.

So now the issue is one of trying to somehow establish ownership from somebody's standpoint.  We now have a rumor that the PPO bought the car for cash from someone in Connecticut.  Ah ha!  Connecticut doesn't require titles for pre-1981 vehicles.  Maybe that'll work.  We'll see. 
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